Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

of

March 18, 2014 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Gregory Jones, and Cathy Lowe.  Daniel Maddox.  Neil Hanley, and Barry Langer were absent.   Cathy Lowe and Gregory Jones served and voted as regular members for the meeting, in place of the missing members.  
1.  Minutes of the Meeting
Action on Minutes was deferred
2. Old Business

The Committee reviewed the recommendations and information which was submitted by Harley Swanson, as Chairman, to the Board of Selectmen and the Budget Committee. It was noted that the expectation is that the lab equipment will be purchased in this fiscal year out of the equipment reserve fund.  The Selectmen are handling this with the Road Commissioner.

Harley reported that Jeremy Johnson, the Road Commissioner, was looking at the possibility of obtaining a grader from the State.  Cathy noted that Sumner has a grader.  Greg advised that Perry Transport has both a grader and a reclaim machine.  No one was aware of what may be available for purchase or rental. The life expectancy for the current Town grader was discussed.

The question of what to do with asphalt currently on the roads was also discussed.  Options include pick up and stockpiling, reclaiming in place, simply leaving it as a base on the roadway, or having the contractor dispose of it.  It was noted that while in transit or stockpile it is considered to be a hazardous waste, with considerable regulation which must be addressed.  Once it is on the road, it is no longer designated a hazardous waste product.  It was agreed that the options need to be addressed on a case by case basis, examining the expense differentials and doing a cost-benefit analysis.  It isn’t a problem with a simple solution. 

Greg also noted that in some cases the use of fiber mat is a much better option for problem areas and can replace a considerable amount of gravel otherwise needed. He commented about roads where he had first-hand experience, where it was not used but should have been, and the fact that they are already breaking. Various roads and potential needs were discussed.  
Once again, the Committee expressed its recommendation that the testing equipment be purchased and put into use as soon as possible, to ensure the materials being used on the roads are consistent with the requirements. 

Leslie Boness made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to ask and recommend to the Board of Selectmen that Harley Swanson be authorized to purchase the lab equipment necessary to evaluate all materials prior to use on the Gurney Hill project this spring and all future projects.  The motion passed unanimously. Greg also recommended that a proper fabricator be obtained as part of this purchase.

Based on the concerns raised about security at the Salt/Sand shed, and allegations of materials possibly being taken by unauthorized users, the Committee also expressed its recommendation for purchase of an appropriate security system by the Board of Selectmen.  It was noted some research has been done by Committee members, which they are happy to share.

Cathy Lowe made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to recommend that the Board of Selectmen identify a security system for the Salt/Sand shed to protect the Town’s investment.  The motion passed unanimously.

Harley Swanson made a motion, seconded by Cathy Lowe, to send the recommendations to the Budget Committee.  The motion passed unanimously.
3. New Business

The Committee did not address any new business. 
4.  Adjournment
Cathy Lowe made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 p.m.

The next meeting will be May 6, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
